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District of Columbia Government

Advisory Neighborhood Commission 6A

Agenda for March 13, 2008


7:00 pm 
Call to order, adopt agenda and approve previous meeting’s minutes – starts on page 3

7:05
Community Presentation 


Jesse Rounds, DC Dept. of Parks and Recreation – 10 minutes

7:05
Community Comments (2 minutes each)

7:10
Officer Reports:


Chair (2 minutes)

Vice-Chair (2 minutes)

 
Secretary (2 minutes) 


Treasurer (2 minutes) - starts on page 25
1. Approve treasurer’s report and previous month’s disbursements.

2. Approve monthly photocopying expenses. 

3. Mid-year budget review – page 26

7:15
Single Member District reports (2 minutes each)


Standing Committee Reports:
7:25
Alcohol Beverage Licensing – starts on page 27
1. Recommendation: The Committee unanimously recommends the ANC budget $1500 for the ABL Committee recognition program of liquor licensees who sign VA’s with the ANC.
2.  Next meeting – 7:00 p.m., April 15, 2008 (3rd Tuesday)

7:35
Economic Development and Zoning – starts on page 30

1. Recommendation: The committee unanimously recommends that the ANC write a letter to DCRA about the multiple violations at 1367 Florida Ave. NE

2. Next meeting – 7:00 p.m., April 16, 2008 (3rd Wednesday)

7:45
Community Outreach – starts on page 39
1. Recommendation: The committee unanimously recommends the ANC not approve the grant application in the amount of $2,506.25 from the Capitol Hill Computer Corner on behalf of the Teen Summit program. 

2. Next meeting – 7:00 p.m., April 21, 2008 (3rd Monday)

7:50
Public Safety – starts on page 45
1. Next meeting –No March Meeting (Quarterly)

7:50
Transportation and Public Space Committee – starts on page 46
1. Nomination: Shane Artim

2. Recommendation: The Committee unanimously recommends the ANC send a letter of support for the 2008 Capitol Hill Classic.  
3. Next meeting – 7:00 p.m., April 21, 2008 (3rd Monday)

8:00
Unfinished Business 

8:00
New Business – starts on page 51 

1. Pilgrim Baptist Church - Rev. Louis B. Jones, II - Pastor 
2. Public Space Closure Application No. S.O. 08-280 - Square N1049, to reduce the width of 14th Street and Florida Avenue, NE for a proposed development.
Advisory Neighborhood Commission 6A

Miner Elementary School

March 13, 2008

Minutes

The meeting convened at 7:02 p.m.

Present: Commissioners Alberti, Beatty, Fengler, Holmes, Mack, Marshall, Nixon and Schultheiss

1. Agenda

Dr. Nixon added four items to the agenda: adoption of the Public Safety Committee goals; an invitation for the Head of the Office of United Communications to attend an ANC meeting; the nomination of Darlene Degraffenreidte to the committee; and a switch to quarterly meetings.

Mr. Mahmoud requested that item 3 in his Committee's report—discussion of a request to allow parking on Florida Avenue outside of rush hour—be removed from the agenda.

Ms. Beatty requested that approval of her Committee's 2008 goals be added to the ABL Committee's report.

Dr. Ronneberg requested that the nomination of Alan Page be added to the Economic Development and Zoning Report discussion.

Mr. Alberti requested that a discussion of Brown AME Church be added to New Business.  He also asked to have a replenishment of petty cash and a report on the Quarterly allotment be added to the Treasurer's Report.

The agenda was adopted as amended without objection.

2. Minutes

The minutes for the February meeting were adopted as presented without objection.

3. Community Comments

Judy Canning, a board member of Capitol Hill Village spoke about the organization, which is a way for residents of an extended Capitol Hill area (19th Street to the east, North and South Capitol Streets to the west, H Street to the north and M Street to the south) to remain in their homes and receive needed assistance as they age.  It is a membership program, with subsidized membership for those who are at a lower income level.  It provides a single resource through which services, such as workers, transportation to doctors, etc. can be provided.  It also has a volunteer corps to provide services for members, and provides social and cultural activities as well.  The organization can be reached at 543-1778, www.capitolhhillvillage.org.

Commander William Flint of the 1st Battalion of the Fire Department reported on the water pressure in the community, saying that there is sufficient water pressure in the ANC 6A area to fight fires.  He said that because it is an older part of town, they are limited by technology as to how much pressure there is.  Most of the mains, he said, are 6” mains, but are 4” in some areas, and can release 3-4,000 gallons per minute. He said they are receiving resources from the Department of Homeland Security that will enable them to update hydrants, and the newer hydrants, with reflective bands, will have a larger capacity.  The tire fire collapsed some older water mains, including one on Florida Avenue.  He said the hydrants are being upgraded by WASA, on a priority basis, but it is a multi-year process, and said that defective hydrants can be reported on-line. He said the Fire Department is no longer providing smoke detectors, but will check on ones currently in homes.  

Elizabeth Nelson reported that the Fagon Community Guide is being distributed.  If commissioners notice that it has not been distributed within their SMDs, they should contact either her or Andrew Lightman.  

Gilda Norris, a local resident, reported that there is a vacant house with an owner that can't be found.  It has attracted squatters and has a back yard that attracts rats and mosquitoes.  It was suggested that she speak with her SMD Commissioner.

4. Officer Reports

Chair

Mr. Fengler asked permission of the ANC Commissioners to invite Councilmember Kwame Brown to have a conversation about his new reservations about the anti-noise ordinance.  It was granted by consensus.

Vice Chair

Mr. Holmes reported that he is continuing to work with Office of Administrative Hearings on the AppleTree situation.  A hearing is scheduled for April 4th and he has applied for party status. 

Treasurer

Mr. Alberti presented the Treasurer's Report.  The opening balance of the checking account was $19,136.37.  The savings account had an opening balance of $4,177.83 and there was an interest payment of $1.06.  The following disbursements were approved: $225 to the Friends of the Northeast Library for a grant (Check #1365); $120 to Roberta Weiner for transcribing minutes (Check #1366); $1,197 to GameWear Sports for a grant for Rosedale Youth Institute and Rosedale Citizens Alliance (Check #1367); $2,868 to Gamewear Sports for a grant to RYI and RCA (Check #1368).  The closing balance was $10,396.55, and the closing savings account balance was $4,178.89. 

Motion: Mr. Alberti moved/Mr. Marshall seconded a motion to approve the minutes.  They were accepted without objection,

Motion: Mr. Alberti moved/Mr. Holmes seconded a motion that $60 be approved for copying for ANC materials, and that up to $60 be approved for copying for each Committee's materials and each SMD's materials for the next month.  The motion passed without objection.

Motion: Mr. Alberti moved/Mr. Fengler seconded a motion to replenish the petty cash account by adding $25.  The motion passed without objection.

Mr. Alberti reported that the 1st Quarter allotment of funds for ANC 6A has been approved by the District.

5. Single Member District Reports

Mr. Marshall reported that he is still continuing to pursue the situation with the location of the Verizon Wireless cell tower that was on top of Jimmy's Tires.  He also reported on the situation with the elevator at Pilgrim Baptist Church.  Pastor Jones told the Office of Planning that he's waiting for a letter of support from the ANC.  He said that Councilmember Wells is supporting the ANC's position, and that Jeff Davis of the Office of Planning also supports the ANC’s position.  He also reported that police have increased surveillance in the 900-1200 blocks of L Street NE.

Mr. Schultheiss reported that there is a house at 1367 Florida Avenue that has been permitted for a demolition, but that there are numerous violations occurring by the builder, and that DCRA is not being responsive to the issue.

Ms. Mack reported that she and Ms. Nixon had attended the budget hearing on the Rosedale Library and Rec Center.

Ms. Nixon reported that in the 1600-1700 blocks of D Street NE, DPW and WASA had placed illegal No Parking signs.  It was done less that 48 hours in advance of the date and time listed, and they were not MPD signs.  Elsie McCray is the DPW contact for illegal signs.

Mr. Fengler reported that he has been contacted by the Office of Deputy Mayor for Economic Development on the future of the Maryland Avenue fire station, and the old police station. 

Ms. Beatty reported that the Friends of Kingman Field is setting up a meeting with the Department of Parks and Recreation to discuss the condition of the park and suggested improvements.  She said the lights are on in Lovejoy Park.  She also said that the sale of Viggy's and the transfer of its license had occurred and that the VA negotiated with Viggy’s (with a modified singles provision) had been approved by ABRA.

Mr. Alberti reported that there will be a walking tour of the North Lincoln Park area on Saturday, March 15, at 2 p.m. conducted by CHRS and meeting at Maury School.  He also commented that he has been seeing fake No Parking signs all over, and he checked with Chief Groomes who said they must be up at least 48 hours in advance and say “by order of MPD.”

6. Committees

Alcoholic Beverage and Licensing

Motion: Ms. Beatty moved/Mr. Holmes seconded a motion to accept the Commitee's recommendation to implement a comprehensive plan to introduce the recognition program for license holders who have signed voluntary agreements with the ANC (including advertisements, newspaper articles, personal meetings, presentations and website listings), contingent upon approved funding by the ANC.  The motion passed without objection.

Motion : Mr. Schultheiss moved/Ms. Beatty seconded a motion to approve advertisements to thank community establishments for participating in the voluntary agreement program.  The motion passed without objection.

Motion: Ms. Beatty moved that the ANC accept the 2008 goals of the ABL Committee.  The motion passed without objection.

Motion: Mr. Fengler moved/Ms. Beatty seconded a motion to accept the report of the ABL committee.  It passed without objection.

Economic Development and Zoning

H Street TIF Proposal

Dr. Ronneberg reported that the proposed $25 million TIF to encourage business development on H Street, presented by Councilmember Kwame Brown at the ANC's January meeting, is scheduled to be available only for properties of at least 10,000 sq. ft., allowing only owners of large properties to benefit from the program.

Motion: Mr. Fengler moved/Mr. Schultheiss seconded a motion to accept the Committee’s recommendation to send a letter to Mayor Fenty, Councilmember Wells, Council President Vincent Gray, Councilmember Brown and other Councilmembers asking that the current H Street TIF RFP be withdrawn and that a new one be issued that allows all H Street business owners to apply for TIF funding.  

Mr. Schultheiss expressed his strong support for the motion, saying that the issue must be raised with Councilmember Brown, because it is now antithetical to helping small business development in the area.  The motion passed without objection.

Zoning Code Update Working Groups

Motion: Mr. Fengler moved/Mr. Holmes seconded a motion to accept the Committee's recommendation that Dr. Ronneberg solicit suggestions from the ANC Commissioners and committee chairs for representatives to the Zoning Code Working Groups and make these recommendations to the full ANC.

Those recommended for working group appointments are David Holmes – Administration; Annie Swingen – Historic Preservation; Bill Schultheiss, Nick Alberti, Omar Mahmoud - Parking and Loading; and PUD, Design Review and Commercial Corridors – Drew Ronneberg.  The motion passed without objection.

1222 Maryland Avenue NE

Mr. Schultheiss reported that 1222 Maryland Ave. NE is a building that is three-quarters complete, and is being constructed with incorrect permits—it has a permit for a renovation and has illegally been demolished.  A four-unit building has been constructed.  He said that the Certificate of Occupancy should be appealed, and the building should be held up as an example of the necessity for following regulations.  Mr. Fengler said that the C of O should be appealed, based on changes in the zoning of the property.  Mr. Alberti added that the property is large enough to support two row houses, and the owner did an end-run around BZA by saying the property was to be expanded.  He pointed out there had been a lack of enforcement, and the building permit should have been revoked.  

Motion: Mr. Fengler moved/Mr. Schultheiss seconded a motion to approve the Committee's recommendation to send a letter to DCRA asking that the building permits for 1222 Maryland Avenue be revoked and re-issued for a two-unit or single family dwelling structure, and the ANC appeal the current building permits to the BZA on the grounds that they were issued for expansion, rather than a new use of the property. The motion passed without objection,

Authorization for Mr. Fengler to represent Commission

Motion: Mr. Fengler moved/Mr. Alberti seconded a motion to accept the Committee's recommendation to appoint Mr. Fengler to represent ANC 6A at the Historic Preservation Review Board in the matter of 510 8th Street NE.  The motion passed without objection.
Appointment of Alan Page to committee

Motion: Mr. Fengler moved/Mr. Holmes seconded a motion that Alan Page be nominated to membership on the EDZ Committee.  The nomination was accepted without objection.

Motion: Mr. Fengler moved that the report of the EDZ committee be accepted.  The motion passed without objection.

Community Outreach 

Ms. Nelson reported that she had no report, but announced that the new listserv was up and running.  She reiterated that it is only for ANC business, and is outgoing, and no discussions, etc. are to be held on the site.

Public Safety

Motion: Dr. Nixon moved/Ms. Mack seconded the committee's recommendation to accept its 2008 goals.  The motion passed without objection.

Motion: Dr. Nixon moved/Ms. Beatty seconded a motion to invite a representative of the Office of Unified Communications to attend an ANC 6A meeting. The motion passed without objection.

Motion: Dr. Nixon moved/Ms. Beatty seconded the nomination of Darlene Degraffenreidte to membership on the Public Safety Committee. The motion passed without objection.

Motion: Dr. Nixon moved to switch her meetings from monthly to quarterly, with meetings in January, April, July and December.  The motion passed without objection.

Motion: Dr. Nixon moved/Ms. Beatty seconded a motion to accept the Committee's report.  It passed without objection.

Transportation

Letter on Outstanding Issues

Motion: Mr. Fengler moved/Ms. Beatty seconded a motion to accept the Committee's recommendation that a letter be sent to appropriate city agencies asking for follow up, within 30 days, on outstanding action items requested by ANC 6A between January 07 and March 2008.  Those issues include:

DDOT

1. 1125 G Street public space violation (Oct. 2006)

2. 29 15th 
Street NE public space violation (February 2007)

3. Traffic signal modification at 9th Street/E/Maryland Avenue NE (June 2007)

4. Public space violation concerns: driveways, electric meters, parking on sidewalks (Oct. 2007)

5. Car sharing enforcement request (Oct. 2007)

6. Request to close abandoned curb cuts at 1400 Maryland Avenue NE,1600 14th Street NE, with addition of curbside parking (Feb. 2008)

      DPR:

1. Request for inspection of Kingman Field Sprinkler system (Sept. 2007)

       The motion passed without objection.

       Curb Cut at 1900 Constitution Avenue NE

Motion: Mr. Fengler moved/Ms. Beatty seconded a motion to accept the Committee's recommendation that the ANC support the curb cut application for 1900 Constitution Avenue NE, on condition that the Applicant's application materials be modified to reflect installation of a driveway and curb cut no more than 10 feet in width.  

Mr. Alberti stated that the ANC has a pretty high standard for curb cuts, and asked if the curb cut interferes with on-street parking, and that public parking space was being given away for private use.  Dr. Nixon said that this location is primarily apartment buildings and there are therefore more people than parking spaces.

Mr. Schultheiss said that most buildings have parking spaces in the rear. He said that he is of a mind that the ANC should develop a moratorium on curb cuts on single family homes, that without clear criteria it's hard to fight this one.  He said that the ANC should have a public process to gain support to oppose all curb cuts in the future.  Mr. Alberti responded that he doesn't understand why Mr. Schultheiss doesn't want to start now.  Dr. Nixon said that the building under discussion has 4-6 units.  Ms. Nelson said that the ANC should just stop approving curb cuts, and do it now.  Mr. Mahmoud said he had looked at the curb cut and driveway will provide more parking than lost curb side spaces.  Mr. Marshall said the site is zoned for Wards 6/7 parking.  Mr. Schultheiss said he feels strongly about the issue, that it's a big deal to oppose all curb cuts without an advertised public meeting to gain public support for the concept.  Ms. Beatty agreed, and said the Transportation Committee had looked at it carefully and the ANC should rely on their judgment.  The motion passed 6-2, with Mr. Alberti and Mr. Holmes in opposition.

Motion: Mr. Fengler moved that the ANC accept the report of the Transportation committee. The motion was approved without objection.

7. New Business

820 8th Street NE

Motion: Mr. Marshall moved/Dr. Nixon seconded a motion to send a strong letter to Rev. Jones opposing the use of the building for a transitional housing and job training program for ex-offenders.  

He said that the program is opposed by Councilmember Wells, who says it's not the time for another transitional housing program in the neighborhood.  The letter should be copied to the Councilmember and the DC Housing Authority.  The motion passed without objection.

ANC Questionnaire

Motion: Mr. Fengler moved/Mr. Alberti seconded a motion to approve the questionnaire prepared for the ANC oversight hearing to take place on March 18th at 7 p.m.  The motion passed without objection.

Brown AME Church – 130 14th Street NE

Mr. Alberti reported that Brown AME Church is on the HPRB March agenda with a presentation proposing to build an addition to the church.  He is concerned about the impact the addition will have on the site.  The problem is that there are two additions, the second being a side addition with no historic implications, and is complementary to the church. 

The issue lies with the east side addition.  The church has a porch and steps, which currently comes within one foot of the property line.  The new porch and stairs will sit on a triangle park in front of the building that is public land and part of the L'Enfant Plan and has a historical marker.  The porch and stairs will intrude as much as 800 sq. ft. onto the historical space. 

Andy Adams, of Shaw Pittman Winthrop Pillsbury, representing the church, said that there are no L'Enfant Plan issues involved, there are public space issues however.  James Jordan, the architect, said that there will be a minimal amount of area in public space, 240 sq. ft., and that it will not be eating up the park.  The porch, he said, has the approval of the HPO.  He is trying to provide access to the building that is consistent with what is there.  There is, he said, no degradation to the L'Enfant Plan, and is a good solution that will benefit the community.  There will be a new walkway, with one foot of the 3-4' foot sidewalk on Brown property. Dr. Ronneberg said that the committee had not taken a position because the plat map was not available.  They do not yet have a public space permit for the sidewalk.

Mr. Fengler said that a public space permit should be applied for before going to Historic Preservation to get the plan approved, and they shouldn't  be talking about a plan before they've dealt with Public Space,  Elizabeth Nelson, speaking for the North Lincoln Park Neighborhood Association, said that the organization had voted unanimously to express multiple concerns, including that the Church should not be taking public space, that the land is registered as a historic landmark; and that pieces of it should not be cut out. Mr. Holmes said that he couldn't understand how there can be a taking of a historic landmark.  There are things that are important to the District - for example, front yards are public spaces and require permits to be used.  Mr. Alberti read from the law which says the L'Enfant Plan incorporates 11 parklets, which have to be protected not only because of the vistas but because it is a “disservice”, as the law says, to merge any part of the public plan into private property.  He said that Brown AME has demonstrated a disregard of the District's zoning laws when it built a new retaining wall and repaved its parking lot without necessary variances for its use as a parking lot.  In fact, the lot belongs to the two rowhouses behind it, which were there when the Historic District was put in place.  There is, he said, a pattern of disregard for the City.

Motion: Mr. Alberti moved/Mr Holmes seconded a motion to send a letter to HPRB to oppose approval of the project.  Amendment: Ms. Beatty moved/Mr. Fengler seconded a motion to amend the motion to eliminate language in the proposed letter referring to “clean hands” in relation to Brown’s behavior and just talk about the architectural problems.  The amendment passed 5-3, with Mr. Fengler, Mr. Holmes and Mr. Alberti in opposition.  The original motion then passed 7-0.

Construction of Elevator at Pilgrim Baptist Church

Mr. Marshall, in a further discussion of the elevator at Pilgrim Baptist Church, said that the church planned to build the elevator it contemplated on public space.  He said the church has not answered questions about the construction.  

Motion:  Mr. Marshall moved/Ms. Beatty seconded a motion to send a letter to the Office of Public Space opposing the construction of an elevator on public space by Pilgrim Baptist Church, prior to the March 27th meeting of the Public Space Committee.  The motion passed without objection.

The meeting was adjourned at 9:10 p.m.

March 18, 2008

Chairman Vincent C. Gray

Council of the District of Columbia

John A. Wilson Building

1350 Pennsylvania Avenue, N.W. 

Washington, D.C.  20004

RE:  Withdraw Tax Increment Financing for H Street, NE  

Chairman Gray:

At our regularly scheduled and properly noticed meeting on March 13, 2008, our Commission voted 7-0 to request the Council to withdraw the current Tax Increment Financing (TIF) Program for H Street, NE and approve a TIF program that will encourage diversification and preservation of existing small properties versus providing incentives for consolidation of property for large scale development. 

The Tax Increment Financing (TIF) Program is an economic development tool administered jointly by the Office of the Chief Financial Officer and the Office of the Deputy Mayor for Planning and Economic Development.  This program allows the District government to sell bonds backed by a development's future taxes, with the bond money helping to pay the developer's construction costs.  TIF is not a loan; the development's taxes, which would already have to be paid, are used to pay back the principal and interest on the bonds. Development costs that can be covered range from surveys to demolition to preservation (Complete list of costs is at Attachment #1).

A TIF project must satisfy two criteria.  One, provide contributions to achieving public objectives that could not be achieved without TIF.  Two, provide prospects for achieving a positive net fiscal impact.  TIF projects approved in the past were for major downtown project including entertainment, retail, housing, offices, and parking, and neighborhood retail center on city-owned or privately held land which has remained underutilized.

The $25 million TIF project approved for H Street are for projects that exceed 10,000 square feet of retail total with  more than 5,000 square feet should set aside for an anchor retail use.  Accordingly, only large lots like the H Street Connection and AutoZone sites appear eligible.  The RFP also strongly encourages applicants to obtain maximum density through the Planned Unit Development process.  While the RFP does encourage applicants to create “partnerships” with existing businesses, small business owners can only receive funding if they are part of a larger project anchored by a large landholder.

It is the large square foot requirement that is a problem.  While the TIF program has been used by the city to spur large-scale development that is likely to be undertaken without public assistance, the H Street NE properties are not conducive to such an approach.  The foundation of H Street is based in the diversity of small businesses.  Our community needs a TIF program that strives to preserve small business diversity and not large-scale uniform homogenization and consolidation.  We urge the Council to rescind the current TIF for H Street NE and authorize one that allows individual business on corridor to actively participate in this critical revitalization program.
On behalf of the Commission,

Joseph Fengler

Chair, Advisory Neighborhood Commission 6A

Cc:
Councilmember Kwame Brown


Councilmember Tommy Wells

Approved TIF Development Costs:

(A) Costs of studies, surveys, plans and specifications, including professional service costs for architectural, accounting, engineering, legal, marketing, financial and planning services;

(B) Property assembly costs, including acquisition or leasing of land and other property, real or personal, or rights or interests in property, demolition of buildings and other structures, remediation of environmental hazards, and the clearing and grading of land;

(C) Costs of preservation, rehabilitation, reconstruction, repair or remodeling of existing public or private buildings, structures and fixtures;

(D) Costs of any public works or improvements undertaken by, or at the direction of the District or any other governmental unit;

(E) Costs of parking and transportation facilities, museums, other cultural institutions, educational institutions, retail, entertainment and recreation facilities, telecommunications infrastructure, public plazas, malls, pedestrian walkways and parks that are owned by the District or any other governmental unit or are privately owned but available for use by the general public;

(F) Costs of construction of new public or privately owned housing units and community facilities and costs of preservation, rehabilitation, reconstruction, repair or remodeling of public and private buildings for use as housing units and community facilities;

(G) Costs of maintaining and operating public works and improvements;

(H) Financing costs, including but not limited to all expenses related to the issuance of TIF bonds, interest on TIF bonds, TIF bond reserves, credit enhancements, and costs related to the performance by the District government of its covenants and agreements with the holders of its TIF bonds;

(I) Working capital and working capital reserves directly related to the development of a project;

(J) Administrative costs of the District in issuing TIF bonds pursuant to Board.

(K) Relocation, job training, and education costs.

April 4, 2008

Catrina Felder

Public Space Committee

941 North Capitol Street, NE, 7th Floor

Washington, DC 20002

RE:  ANC 6A support a curb cut for 1900 Constitution Ave, NE

Ms. Felder:

At our regularly scheduled and properly noticed meeting on March 13, 2008, our Commission voted (with five commissioners required for a quorum) to support the curb cut application for 1900 Constitution Avenue, NE on the condition that the application be modified for an installation of a driveway and curb cut of no more than 10 feet in width.
On behalf of the Commission,

Joseph Fengler

Chair, Advisory Neighborhood Commission 6A

April 4, 2008

Clark E. Ray

Director, Department of Parks and Recreation
3149 16th Street, NW
Washington, DC  20010

RE:  ANC 6A requests inspection of Kingsman Field sprinkler system
Director Ray:

At our regularly scheduled and properly noticed meeting on March 13, 2008, our Commission voted 7-0 (with five commissioners required for a quorum) to request that the Department of Parks and Recreation answer the requests of Commissioners Schultheiss and Beatty contained in a letter sent to your office on September 13, 2007 (See attachment #1).  Specifically, our Commission requests:

· The fence along E Street needs to be restored and new fence needs to be constructed along the northern boundary adjacent to the alley and condo property.  Prior to the construction a gate existed on E Street at the alley and the community expects that these will be restored as well.

· Upon completion of the contractors restoration work, we ask that DPR repair the sprinkler control box and inspect the sprinkler system to ensure that it is working order and that the sprinkler system be actually utilized to prevent further degradation of the property.

· DPR has been asked on numerous occasions over the past three years for copies of the Kingsman Field Renovation Plans.  These plans have never provided to us.  

We would welcome a reply on these outstanding issues by April 25, 2008.  If you have any questions, please contact Mr. Omar Mahmud at (202) 546-1520.  Thank you in advance for your continued support of the parks and recreation facilities in our Commission.
On behalf of the Commission,

Joseph Fengler

Chair, Advisory Neighborhood Commission 6A

Cc:
Councilmember Tommy Wells

Attachment #1

September 13, 2007 (via email)

Department of Parks and Recreation

Attn: Clark Ray, Director

3149 16th Street, NW
Washington, DC 20010

Re:
Kingsman Field Repair Post Condo Construction

Dear Mr. Clark,

First, welcome to the job.  We are anticipating great things from your stewardship of DPR.  Given that you are new, we are writing to bring you up to speed on a park that is near and dear to our hearts – Kingsman Field located between the 1300 block of E and D Streets, Northeast.  Approximately 5 years ago, DPR sodded the field, rebuilt the fencing, and installed a sprinkler system.  Following this project, DPR failed to adequately maintain the property.

Two years ago an agreement was made with the Fountainhead Company, builders of the Lincoln Park Terrace condominium located at the corner of 13th Street and D Street to utilize an approximately 5,000 square foot area of the park for construction staging.  The agreement stipulated that the field would be restored to its preexisting condition once the work was completed.  DPR has a checkered history at Kingsman Field so we want to make sure that the agreement is enforced and the field is restored.

In fairness to the developer of the condos, it needs to be stated that the field was not in good condition before the construction started.  The grass was dead in places, DPR failed to mow the field on a regular basis, and many of the trees had been damaged by vandalism.  DPR also allowed the newly installed sprinkler system to lapse into disuse and its control box was vandalized as well.  Unfortunately for the community, due to the lack of inspection and maintenance, it is not clear if the sprinkler system was fully functioning at the time the condo construction began, therefore it will be impossible to hold the contractor accountable for any damage that may have occurred to the sprinkler system during construction.

Nonetheless, we write to ask that you ensure the contractor restores the field and the fencing as agreed to.  As of this writing the contractor has placed sod on the disturbed ground, completed the fence along the western edge of the field, and planted a number of trees to replace trees that were previously on site.

We want to remind DPR that the fence along E Street needs to be restored and new fence needs to be constructed along the northern boundary adjacent to the alley and condo property.  Prior to the construction a gate existed on E Street at the alley and the community expects that these will be restored as well.

DPR has been asked on numerous occasions over the past 3 years for copies of the Kingsman Field Renovation Plans.  These plans have never been found or provided to us.  Upon completion of the contractors restoration work, we ask that DPR repair the sprinkler control box and inspect the sprinkler system to ensure that it is working order and that the sprinkler system be actually utilized to prevent further degradation of the property.

Moving forward we would like to partner with you to develop a plan to restore the entire site to a park worthy of a world class city.  

This is an important space for a wide range of activates including youth baseball and soccer, basketball, and recreational dog exercise.  It is an important community gathering space as it is the largest DPR owned park within ANC6A that is not controlled via a recreational center.  

We are looking forward to working with you to make Kingsman Field a valuable neighborhood asset.

Sincerely

[image: image35.png]



Commissioner William Schultheiss

Commissioner Mary Beatty

ANC 6A 06




ANC 6A 05

1225 F Street, NE



1228 Duncan Place, NE

Cc: Joe Fengler, Chair ANC 6A

       Honorable Council Member Wells, Ward 6

March 25, 2008

Director Emeka C. Moneme
District Department of Transportation

2000 14th St NW, 7th Floor

Washington, DC 20009

RE:  ANC 6A Outstanding District Department of Transportation Issues

Director Moneme:

At our regularly scheduled and properly noticed meeting on March 13, 2008, our Commission voted 7-0 (with five commissioners required for a quorum) to request that these outstanding issues be addressed by the District Department of Transportation (DDOT):

1. 1125 G St, NE public space violation (Oct 2006).  Please see attachment #1.

2. 29 15th St, NE public space violation (Feb 2007).  Please see attachment #2.

3. Request to allow parking on Florida Avenue outside of rush hour and consideration of taxi cab zone on H Street (May 2007).  Please see attachment #3.

4. Traffic signal modification at Ninth Street, E Street and Maryland Avenue (June 2007).  Please see attachment #4.

5. Public space violation concerns – driveways, electric meters, parking on sidewalks (Oct 2007).  Please see attachment #5.

6. Car sharing enforcement request (Oct 2007).  Please see attachment #6.

7. Request to close abandoned curb cuts on 1400 Maryland Ave and 600 14th St with addition of curb side parking (Feb 2008). ).  Please see attachment #7.

We would welcome a prompt and formal reply on these outstanding issues by April 25, 2008.  If you have any questions, please contact Mr. Omar Mahmud at (202) 546-1520. 
On behalf of the Commission,

Joseph Fengler

Chair, Advisory Neighborhood Commission 6A

Cc:
Councilmember Tommy Wells
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[image: image9.jpg]ANC 6A Treasurer's Report
February 2008

Period Covered: 03/01/08 - 03/31/08

Checking Account:

Balance Forwarded $ 10,396.55
Receipts:

District Allotments
Transfers from Saving Account

©$ B

Total Receipts $ -
Total Funds Available $ 10,396.55

Disbursements:
National Geographic Society (Grant Maury E.S.
PTSA) Ck# 1369 $ 15.00
Scholastic Magazines (Grant Maury E.S.
PTSA) Ck# 1370 $ 44.59
Sports lllustrated Kids (Grant Maury E.S.
PTSA) Chdt 1371
US Postal Service (PO Box 1yr) Cldt 1372
Roberta Weiner Ck# 1373

16.92
236.00
120.00

$hhH P

Total Disbursements $ 432.51

Ending Balance $ 9,964.04

Savings Account:

Balance Forwarded 3$ 4,178.89
Receipts:

Interest (02/29/08)

Transfers from Checking Account

0.99

S P

Total Receipts $ 0.99
Total Funds Available $ 4,179.88
Disbursements:

Total Disbursements
Ending Balance

©$h D

4,179.88




FY08 Mid -Year Budget Review 

October 2007 – March 2008

	Expenditures
	Budgeted Allocation for Fiscal Year
	Total Expenditures as of 3/31/08
	Balance of Budgeted Funds

	Photocopies  
	$
	4,500.00
	$
	839.81  
	$
	3,660.19

	Advertising
	$
	7,000.00
	$
	6,698.50
	$
	301.50

	Transcription Service for Minutes
	$
	2,400.00
	$
	     757.50 
	$
	1,642.50

	Post Office Box & Postage
	$
	300.00
	$
	236.00
	$
	64.00

	Grants
	$
	20,000.00
	$
	11,641.611 
	$
	8,358.39

	Office Supplies
	$
	100.00
	$
	0.00
	$
	100.00

	Office Equipment
	$
	500.00
	$
	0.00
	$
	500.00

	Rental Space 
	$
	1,500.00
	$
	0.00
	$
	1,500.00

	ANC Security Fund
	$
	25.00
	$
	25.00
	$
	0.00

	Legal Fees
	$
	1,000.00
	$
	0.00
	$
	1,000.00

	Amer. Sign Language Interpreter
	$
	1,000.00
	$
	0.00
	$
	1,000.00

	ANC Flyer
	$
	1,000.00
	$
	0.00
	$
	1,000.00

	Petty Cash
	$
	100.00
	$
	25.00
	$
	25.00

	Bank Service Charges
	$
	0.00
	$
	30.00
	$
	(30.00)

	Other Misc.
	$
	0.00
	$
	575.12
	$
	(575.12)

	Total 
	$
	39,425.00
	$
	20,828.54
	$
	18,596.46


1  Grant expenditure does not include $4,000 approved for the CHRS grant

	Total Funds Available as of 03/31/08
	$
	14,143.92
	

	
	Checking Balance as of  03/31/08
	
	
	$
	9,964.04

	
	Savings Balance as of  03/31/08
	
	
	$
	4,179.88

	Projected District Allotments for Remainder of Fiscal Year
	$
	24,078.00
	

	Projected Funds Available for Remainder of Fiscal Year   
	$
	38,221.92
	

	Projected Fiscal Year End Balance  
	$
	19,625.46
	


ANC 6A ABL Committee

March 18, 2008

Minutes

Meeting called to order at 7:00 pm.

Committee members present:  Mary Beatty, Michael Herman, Jeremy Marcus , and Richard Sundberg.  Absent: Tish Olshefski, Mary Kosinski, and Derrick Figures.

Community Members Present:  None

I.   a. Welcome/Introductions - Committee members introduced themselves.
b. Agenda – Motion to accept agenda.  No objections.

c. Minutes- Motion to accept minutes of Feb meeting. No objections

II. Community Comment- None
III. Discussion-Old Business

A. Viggy’s Protest – Update
1. The transfer of license has finally been completed.  The new owner accepted the VA as negotiated with the prior owner.  This VA contains a modified singles agreement, banning the sale of single containers of less than 32 oz.

B. ABL 2008  Committee Goals

1. Chairman Beatty reported that the ANC approved the committee goals that were proposed by the ABL committee.

C. ABL Recognition Program Acceptance

1. Chairman Beatty reported that the full ANC approved the ABL Recognition Program with an amendment.  The amendment states that all expenditures be approved by the entire ANC.  For this reason, the ABL committee will consider the budget under new business.

New Business

A. Strategic Plan for Recognition Program/Sticker Distribution

At the February ABL committee meeting, the committee developed a plan to “roll out” our recognition program of liquor license holders who have signed a VA with the ANC.  Steps within that plan include, 

1. Take out an ad in Hill papers publicizing the businesses that have the stickers.

2. Article in Hill papers as well, to explain the process and use this to achieve part of our goal #8.

3. Hold a personal meeting to give stickers to owners.  

4. Make a presentation to next ANC meeting and have Joe Fengler send something to other ANCs so they know what we did and why.

5. Include a listing of businesses on web site.

A more comprehensive discussion of the stategy was prepared by committee member   Mary Kosinski.  This plan was distributed to committee members for review.  A modified version is attached to these minutes for distribution at the April ANC meeting.

The committee determined that the only two items that needed funding were the ads in the Voice and Hill Rag papers.  While Chair Beatty felt that a budget of $1000 was adequate, Mr. Sundberg cautioned that Hill Rag ads were closer to $750.  For that reason, the committee decided to recommend a budget of not more than $1500.

The following motion was made by Chair Beatty and seconded by Mike Herman, 

Motion:  That the ANC budget $1500 for the ABL Committee recognition program of liquor licensees who sign VA’s with the ANC.

V.  Adjourn.  Move to adjourn 8:35 pm.   Next meeting:  April 15, 2008.

Alcohol Beverage License Committee

ANC 6A

Working With My Community Sticker Communications Plan

Objective(s): 

· Recognize those establishments within ANC 6A that have signed voluntary agreements (VA) with the ABL;

· Promote the benefits of working within the ANC ABL structure; 

· Encourage District residents to support the ANC ABL process by patronizing VA holders; and

· (potentially) expand the Working With My Community more broadly within the ANC structure, either throughout ABL committees or even ANC memberships city-wide.

Stakeholders:

· Establishments within ANC 6A that have currently signed VA;

· Establishments within ANC 6A that do not have VA but are eligible to do so; and

· Newly forming establishments within ANC 6A.

· Residents of ANC 6A (general)

· Media outlet(s) serving ANC 6A

· The District of Columbia ANC and ANC ABL system(s)

Deliverables:

· Sticker distribution to businesses (in-person) with recognition letter from Beatty/Fengler (Conducted by ABL Chair and members at hours convenient to Committee members and preannounced to store owners.)
· Letter from Beatty/Fengler to other ANCs, ABRA, DC city council  (in PDF format)
· News story in local media/websites
· Frozen Tropics
· Hill Rag
· Voice of the Hill
· Ad in local outlets identifying campaign and initial participants
· Announce program and list stores on ANC website www.anc6a.org
Timeline(s):

· Aim for early-spring 2008 release
· Announcement at February/March ANC meeting
· Approval for advertising funds-April
· Finalization of letter(s)
· Presentation of sticker campaign (general)
REPORT OF THE ECONOMIC DEVELOPMENT AND ZONING

COMMITTEE OF ANC 6A 

March 19, 2008 

Present: Commissioners: Raphael Marshall, Bill Schultheiss

  Resident Members: Drew Ronneberg, Annie Swingen, Rich Luna, Barbara Halleck

Also Present: Nichole Ennix, Kwame Brown’s office

Drew Ronneberg chaired the meeting. 

Community Comments

None

Status Reports

Vacant Properties. Bill Schultheiss reported that the Vacant Properties task force will be “reinvigorated” starting with a meeting of the task force on Wednesday, March 26.

Historic District Expansion/Creation. Annie Swingen reported that

2. Surveys of the Rosedale properties are completed

3. A historical architecture firm has been hired to review the surveys and create a narrative regarding the neighborhood and then it will be decided whether to take the next steps to be named a historic district.

Condo Conversion and Warranties.  Condo regulations are being reviewed.

Old Business

None

Derrick Woody of the Office of the Deputy Mayor for Planning & Economic Development—H Street Tax Increment Financing (TIF) District

See http://dcbiz.dc.gov/dmped/lib/dmped/gs_tif-rfp-012908-final.pdf for the full documentation.

The TIF is an aggregated $95 million bond under the DC government pledges a portion of the anticipated increase in property and sales tax revenue from new retail development projects as repayment for the bonds used in financing. The bonds can be issued to support projects within “retail priority areas,” including H Street NE.  (Of the $95 million in the TIF, $25 million has been designated for the H Street.)  The TIF can finance capital improvements, utilities and other hard cists that will “serve and enhance the new private development while benefiting the public good.”

Mr. Woody discussed some of the reasons for the TIF.

2. There is a $1 billion gap in spending, or $1 billion dollars in retail sales taxes are lost to Maryland and Virginia. 

3. Neighborhoods have been asking for retail for forty years.  The TIF is a tool that can help write down the cost of retail development. 

In December 2006 – January 2007, meetings were held between developers, residents, retailers that covered parking issues, improvement of existing retail, anchoring retail, and street car development.  The committee worked with Tommy Wells to make sure that H Street’s priorities are incorporated in the TIF.  

The main purposes of the TIF are to

1. Anchor and stabilize the commercial district

2. Add to or improve existing retail space to attract local and non-local retailers

3. Unique and anchoring retail

4. Diversify goods and services in the neighborhood

5. “Plug” the retail spending going out to VA and MD

Under this TIF, eligible applicants are larger retailers with site control either through ownership or through a contract with the property owners.  The project much contain 10,000 or more square feet of retail space of which at least 5,000 square feet must be set aside as an anchor.   Mr. Woody stressed that each project would be required to generate enough tax revenue to pay back the bond.  Many of the attendees felt that the lot size restriction unduly disadvantaged small business owners and that the city could have bonded all projects under one bond instead of bonding projects individually.

Questions from the attendees to Mr. Woody included:

Q:  Why is the TIF designed to be available only to larger retailers? What about the small retailers already in place?

A:  Underwriters would not underwrite the bond for smaller sites.  However, smaller retailers/builders can partner with larger, or multiple property owners could apply together. Also, the city has another program that provides up to $20,000 in grant money for property improvements.  The applications were mailed to all owners and meetings were held with them individually.  In the Arts & Entertainment area of H Street, very few businesses applied for them.  Of the 250 businesses on H Street, only 57 applications came in.  Over half were incomplete or late.

Q: Is there any technical assistance available to small businesses who want to access these grants?

A: Yes.

1367 Florida Avenue NE, Unsecured Construction Site

Mr. Colin Harris reported that there is unpermitted construction work going on at 1367 Florida Avenue, NE and requested the assistance of the ED & Z committee to stop the work permanently.  

8. No permits were issued for removal of trees; three trees of 20”+ diameter were taken down.

9. The site is unsecured and has become a haven for vagrants

10. Trenching was done on the property without permits

He stated that the inspectors appear not to be doing their job, as when the city was contacted, a fine was given only for the unpermitted trenching.  Only a demolition permit was given to  the owner/developer of the site.  It was reported that the owner plans to build a 4-unit apartment building and has shown various neighborhood residents the plans although he has not received a permit for this construction.

Mr. Joseph Meyers stated that trenching work done by the owner has damaged his home and that  his privacy fence although it was on his own property line.  Mr. Meyers also stated that he is now getting standing water in the crawl space of his house due to the trenching work.

Drew Ronneberg responded that there are several options for Mr. Harris and Mr. Meyers:

7. Continue to watch the property and call 202/442-STOP whenever they spot anything illegal.

8. Have a construction expert to review and document the damage. This would be needed in case of any kind of legal/civil enforcement action through a lawyer. (Rich Luna mentioned Legal Aid Society as a means to possibly get help with this.)

9. Attempt to down-zone the property.

Recommendation:  The committee unanimously recommends that the ANC write a letter to DCRA about the multiple violations at 1367 Florida Ave. NE

Next Scheduled ED&Z Committee Meeting: 

Wednesday, April 16, 2007 

7-9 PM 

640 10th Street, NE 

2nd Floor - Sherwood Recreation Center

April ​​​___, 2008

Ms. Linda Argo, Director 
Department of Consumer and Regulatory Affairs
941 North Capitol Street NE, Room 9500
Washington, DC 20002
RE: Request for additional inspection of 1367 Florida Avenue, NE 

Ms. Argo

At our regularly scheduled and properly noticed meeting on April 10, 2008, our Commission voted _______ to request that DCRA provide additional and adequate inspection of building construction violations at the property of 1367 Florida Avenue, NE.

Commissioner Schultheiss and his neighbors have contacted DCRA to notify them of illegal construction and activity at this site. To date DCRA has performed the following (from Fowler Email March 18th):

“On Friday March 7, 2008, a Stop Work Order (SWO) was placed on the property located at 1367 Florida Ave NE for working without excavation permit and failure to post excavation permit.”

The commission appreciates the prompt follow up that resulted in the stop work order.  However, the commission is concerned that DCRA officials failed to cite the owner of this property for the following serious violations:

1. illegal removal of a party line property fence (1369 Florida Avenue) in violation of building code provision 3307.1 Protection required.
2. lack of notification to adjoining neighbors of demolition (1365 and 1369 Florida Avenue) in violation of building code provision 3307.2 Notification required.
3. Illegal removal of three trees in excess of 20 inches diameter without permits on a Sunday [cite code]

4. failure to protect adjoining neighbors from damage (water damage and cracks in basement walls due to excavation) in violation of building code provision 3307.1 Protection required.
5. failure to secure the property during construction [cite code]

Our commission is concerned that DCRA officials responding to the stop work order acted leniently on a contractor who had many serious and flagrant violations. It is our wish that the contractor be fined for each and every violation that occurred to send a clear message that illegal construction will not be tolerated or condoned by DCRA.

On behalf of the Commission,

Joseph Fengler, Chair

DCMR Section 3307A discusses the protection of neighboring properties. 
http://app.dcra.dc.gov/newsroom/2003/september/dcmr.shtm - starts on 
3307.1 Protection required. 
Adjoining public and private property shall be protected from damage during construction, remodeling or demolition work. Protection must be provided for footings, foundations, party walls, chimneys, skylights, and roofs. Provisions shall be made to control water run-off and erosion during construction or demolition activities.
3307.2 Notification required. 

The person causing work to be made that will affect an adjoining property shall provide written notice to the owners of adjoining buildings advising them of the intended work and that the adjoining buildings should be protected. If afforded the necessary written permission to enter the adjoining lot, building or structure, the person causing the construction, excavation, remodeling or demolition to be made shall at all times and at his or her own expense preserve and protect the adjoining lot, building or structure from damage or injury.
1. If the work is non-structural, notification shall be delivered to the adjoining property owner, with a copy to the code official, not less than 10 days prior to the scheduled starting date of the work.
2. If the work involves excavation requiring underpinning or other structural support of the adjoining building, the person causing the work shall notify the adjoining property owner by registered mail, with a copy to the code official, not less than thirty (30) days prior to District of Columbia Building Code Supplement of 2003 the proposed starting date. This notification shall include a copy of all documents filed for necessary permits. The adjoining property owner shall have thirty (30) days to respond in writing. If the necessary written permission is not afforded, the adjoining owner and the code official shall be notified by registered mail. It shall then be the duty of the owner of the adjoining lot, building or structure to make safe his or her own property, for the prosecution of which said owner shall be granted the necessary written permission to enter the premises of the construction, excavation, remodeling or demolition.
----- Original Message ----
From: " DCRA, Ward6 " <Ward6.DCRA@dc.gov>
To: " fengler6a02@yahoo.com " < fengler6a02@yahoo.com >
Cc: "Vargas, Heather (DCRA)" <Heather.Vargas@dc.gov>; " schlthss@yahoo.com " < schlthss@yahoo.com >
Sent: Tuesday, March 18, 2008 10:30:51 AM
Subject: RE: 1367 Florida Ave NE Apartment/condo conversion

Good Morning Mr. Fengler: 
On Friday March 7, 2008, a Stop Work Order (SWO) was placed on the property located at 1367 Florida Ave NE for working without excavation permit and failure to post excavation permit. The owner does not have the necessary permits to complete the construction that is taking place at this location. A Building Permit was applied for and was not approved; the plans are being held for corrections in several disciplines. The plans were picked up on Wednesday March 12, 2008 to make the necessary corrections to be resubmitted. 
This correspondence concludes the investigation for the above address. If further action is required, please feel free to contact me. If any further infraction or violation develops I will be happy to reopen this case. Thank you for your assistance in developing an ongoing partnership to improve communication between DCRA and the residents of the District of Columbia . 

ERICKA R. FOWLER 

PROGRAM SUPPORT SPECIALIST

OFFICE OF THE DIRECTOR CONSUMER AND REGULATORY AFFAIRS 

March 18, 2008

To:  Bill Schultheiss

        ANC Commissioner 6A06

        schlthss@yahoo.com
        Phone: 202-543-5003

From:  JOSEPH E. MYERS SR

  
1369 FLORIDA AVE NE


WASHINGTON,  DC  20002

Subject:  1367 Florida Ave Work and Damages to Adjacent Property

Dear Mr. Schultheiss

Thank for your letter dated March 17, 2008 concerning the construction problems next door at 1367 Florida Ave.  Please note that I am in favor of renovation and beautification of our neighborhood however I am vehemently opposed to the planned conversion of 1367 Florida Ave into an apartment building.  I believe that using this property as an apartment building will significantly degrade the quality of life in this neighborhood.  Statistics show that crime is higher, illegal drug use more prevalent and that multi-unit neighborhoods are generally less desirable than those neighborhoods with single family, townhouses and other owner occupied units.

Also, I want to report the damages done to my unit by the “work” that was done on 1367 Florida Ave and take steps to be compensated for the repairs of the following items.  

1. New privacy fence was removed without permission.  This was done without my knowledge or approval.  I am seeking the costs to repair any damaged sections and re-install the fence ($450).

2. Brick wall damage including cracks and openings visible from the interior of my home.  During the removal of the subject property’s wall, damage was done to my wall requiring new bricks and mortar to repair gapping holes and cracks in my unit. (Approximate cost $400).

3. Water problem underneath house caused by digging footer.  The space underneath my home is flooded with water now each time it rains.  I had to have a sump pump installed to prevent additional damage ($ 389) and the entire lower side of my home now needs water proofing to prevent long term problems (approximate cost - $1200)

The total cost of these repairs to my unit due to damages caused by the previous work at the subject property is $2439. 

I also have digital pictures showing the items indicated above which can be provided if required.

Please contact me if you have any questions.

Sincerely,

Joseph E.Myers Sr

Email sent on March 17th and forwarded as a response on March 18th to Ericka Fowler requesting a follow up on additional violations. 

Date:
Mon, 17 Mar 2008 05:08:27 -0700 (PDT)

From:
"William Schultheiss" <schlthss@yahoo.com>  
View Contact Details 
  
Add Mobile Alert 

Subject:


1367 Florida Aveue Unsecured Construction Site

To:
"David Kamperin (Commander 1D)" <david.kamperin@dc.gov>, "Linda Argo, Director DCRA" <linda.argo@dc.gov>, "Matthew LeGrant (DCRA)" <Matthew.LeGrant@dc.gov>, "Eric (DCRA ANC) Rogers" <eric.rogers@dc.gov>

CC:
lahowell@gmail.com, 

 liamlgt@yahoo.com, collinbharris@aol.com, brentwood212@hotmail.com, jemyers92@msn.com, "Drew Ronneberg" <ronneberg6a02@gmail.com>, 

 "Joseph Fengler" <fengler6a02@yahoo.com>, "ANC6A06 Listserv" <anc-6a06@yahoogroups.com>

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	


Good morning everyone,

I am writing to express my concerns with the construction project at 1367 Florida Avenue, NE. The contractor is exhibiting a careless and thoughtless approach to the project. 

The contractor received a stop work order last week for working without an excavation permit and failure to post an excavation permit. He had begun to excavate a new footing (exposing his neighbors in the process) without the permits. The neighbors called 442-STOP and got a prompt response. There are a number of other issues the inspector did not address:

There is no evidence (paint on the ground) that the contractor called Miss Utility to locate underground gas lines, electric lines, etc before he excavation started.

The contractor currently has a site that is open to the public. I and a the adjoining neighbors have seen numerous young adults enter the property during the evening. As the photos show, this building in its present state is unsafe. This property needs to be secured.

The contractor removed the party line fence between 1369 and his property without informing or asking the property owner of 1369 for permission. His property is now open to trespassers. 

The contractor removed three trees in excess of 20 inches in diameter without a permit, while working on a Sunday to avoid scrutiny.

The early pattern of this contractor is that he is irresponsible and a potential danger to the public and his neighbors. It bothers me that during the inspection of the foundation work, these other violations were not "noticed". This is another example of the continuing challenge the neighbors face when relying on DCRA paid staff to protect the neighborhood and uphold the regulations. 

I ask that this site be inspected in a thorough manner by all parties with responsibility with the appropriate fines levied. We need to take a strong stance against this illegal and inconsiderate behavior.

Thank you very much. If you have any questions, I have cc'ed the relevant neighbors on this email and they would be happy to describe what has transpired.

I would appreciate a follow up on the enforcement activities.

Bill Schultheiss

ANC Commissioner 6A06 

schlthss@yahoo.com

(h) 202 543-5003
ADVISORY NEIGHBORHOOD COMMISSION 6A

Community Outreach Committee (COC)

Report for March 17, 2008

The Committee convened at 7:30 PM, at the Church of the Lord Jesus Christ of the Apostolic Faith annex, 1235 C St. NE.

Attending COC members: (quorum) 

•
Sylvie Lee

•
Kenneth Wicks

•
Louis Barbash

•
Elizabeth Nelson (chair)

Absent COC members: 

•
Rose Williams


•
Mark Roy

Community members:  

•
Annisteen Wicks

•
Steven Berry, Capitol Hill Compute Corner

I. 
Grant application from Capitol Hill Computer Corner on Behalf of Teen Summit

1.
The application was presented by Sylvie Lee and Steven Berry (Executive Director, Capitol Hill Computer Corner).  As Ms. Lee is one of the primary organizers of the Teen Summit event, she did not participate as a COC member for this part of the meeting.  They requested funding in the amount of $2,506.25 to print a program for the Teen Summit event.

2.
The COC members expressed concern that the version of the grant application presented at the meeting was significantly different from the version that had been submitted for their original review, including the grant amount, materials requested and sponsoring agency. It was also lacking the required budget outline for the project; only the cost of the requested item (photocopying) was included.

3.
Furthermore, there was insufficient detail regarding the event (Teen Summit) and the program to be printed, and the grant itself did not adequately document the benefit to ANC 6A.  Given that it is to be a Ward-wide event, support from ANCs other than 6A or from other local community groups would be appropriate, but such support had not been requested.

4.
Attendance at last year's Teen Summit was somewhere between 50 and 100 (estimates presented by the organizers varied).  They hope to have more teens attend this year, which would be desirable, given the effort and cost involved, but advertising efforts have begun only recently which could make it difficult to attract a larger audience. 

5.
The COC members agreed that engaging youth is an extremely worthwhile endeavor and one to be encouraged. However, they did not feel that the event, which is scheduled for the first week of May, is sufficiently developed to make the best use of limited ANC funds.  The event, as outlined, is very complex and expensive ($7,500) yet many important details are still in development.  The goals of the event were not clearly defined and seemed too broad to be achievable in a one day event.  Also, $2,506.25 to print a program for the event does not seem very cost-effective, even though it does reflect a substantial discount from Kinkos. 

6.
The COC members suggested that if the event were to be rescheduled, allowing for more complete development of the project and a redefinition of its goals, they would be happy to consider a future grant application.  But the vote was unanimous against recommending funding for the current grant application.

Committee recommendation (unanimous):  that ANC 6A 

Not approve the grant application in the amount of $2,506.25 from the Capitol Hill Computer Corner on behalf of the Teen Summit program. 

II. 
Presentation on Capitol Hill Computer Corner 

1.
Mr. Berry gave a brief presentation on the Capitol Hill Computer Corner. The facility is located at 15th and D Sts. SE and provides internet access and technology training for all ages.

2.
The organization has received coverage in the Hill Rag and funding from the Capitol Hill Community Foundation.  

III. 
Capitol Hill Classic

1. 
This matter was transferred to the Transportation and Public Space Committee.

2.
Ms. Nelson will contact them for information that can be posted on the website, especially the route.  This information will be useful to residents concerned about parking and traffic issues associated with the event.

IV. 
Joy of Motion support letter

1. Joy of Motion had requested a letter of support but were not able to send a representative to the March COC meeting due to a scheduling conflict.  They may ask to be on the agenda in April.  

V. 
Moderated listserv for official ANC 6A business

1.
The listserv is up and running.  To date, there are over 110 members.  

The meeting adjourned at 9 pm.

Next meeting is April 21, 2008.

Respectfully submitted,

Elizabeth Nelson
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Advisory Neighborhood Commission (ANC) 6A

Grant Request Application Form

A. 1. Date of Application





2. Date of Project or Activity


03
/17
/2008




May 3, 2008

3. Applicant Organization Name and Address

Capitol Hill Computer Corner

1500 D St. SE

Washington, DC 20003

4. Contact Name 





5. Title
Steven Berry





Director

6. Address (if different from above)

7. Telephone






8. Fax
     (202)548-0254




 
  (202)548-0513


9. E-mail Address

sberry@computercorner-dc.org
10. Brief Description of Proposed Project/Activity

The friends of the Capitol Hill Computer Corner requests $2,506.25 to be used towards the printing expenses for the Teen Summit – Peace Across the Streets.  The program will be for students living, going to school, and worshiping in 6A and the surrounding communities inside Ward 6 will participate in a Teen Citizen’s Summit addressing the concerns and needs in their communities.

11. Projected Total Cost  




12. Amount Requested

$7,500






              $2,506.25



13. Other Sources of Funding (be specific, provide names)

Humanities Council

14. Statement of Benefit (detailed description of project or activity, who will benefit and in what way)

    On May 5, 2007, Eastern High School students from 6A facilitated a focus group with a total of close to 100 Ward 6 district youth between the ages of 14-18, along with local community adults and representatives from the 1st District MPD.  During the sessions held throughout the day, youth discussed violence in their communities and expressed their feelings on violence verbally and through various creative exercises including T-shirt designs.

 In 2005, Anthony Williams, then Mayor of Washington, DC, organized a Citizen's Summit for all of Washington, DC.  Many issues were addressed, including the fate of our youth.  And while the Summit was open to all, very few teen youth were in attendance.  It was clear that youth living in the District of Columbia were ready to be heard, so a Teen Summit was organized.   This year's Teen Summit, the focus is on youth in 6A and throughout the ward serving to not only address the problem of violence, but also education, college preparation, youth employment, parental responses and solutions will be complied in a report that will be submitted to the Mayor's Office, Councilman Wells office, and to the Chancelloro fo DCPS.  We believe that by connecting youth and concerned adults interested in working with youth, can we start to mend relationships and restore the peace across the streets. 
· Proposal (maximum of 2 pages)




· Itemized budget showing all projected expenses

· Grant applications should include this application form, form, proposal, and budget, as well as copies of every supporting document such as financial statements, newspaper clippings, brochures, etc.

· Grant requests must be reviewed by the Community Outreach Committee (COC) before submission to the ANC for consideration.  The COC meets the third Monday of each month.  The ANC meets the second Thursday.  Funding will not be provided until and unless the ANC votes to approve it.  Therefore, applications must reach the COC 3 – 4 weeks before the ANC meeting at which funding approval is sought.  In general, this would be 6 – 8 weeks prior to the project or activity date.

· For more information about grants, please contact Elizabeth Nelson at (202) 543-3512 or Elizabeth_knits@yahoo.com.  Be sure to put “ANC6A grant application” in the subject line; e-mails without a subject line will not be opened.

· Send or deliver applications to:  ANC6A Community Outreach Committee, 1330 North Carolina Ave. NE 20002

Eastern Senior High School

With

Capitol Hill Computer Corner


The Capitol Hill Computer Corner as well as Eastern SHS accepts a significant number of youth from within the ANC6A area.  


Capitol Hill Computer Corner  (CHCC) is a vibrant neighborhood meeting place located across the street from Payne Elementary School where youth and adults can access services in safe and welcoming state-of-the-art labs and get assistance from trained staff members.  CHCC was formed in 2001 by a group of community members who transformed a corner store property into a thriving community space.  Today, CHCC serves nearly 300 members of the community annually. 

 Along with preparing youth for their future careers, we also serve the local surrounding 1D District community. Youth violence is an important national and local social problem that results in deaths, injuries and loss of productivity among youth.  


Students and adults have decided to take an active role in changing their communities and schools for the better.  What follows is the history and inception of the TEEN SUMMIT.

Teen Citizens Summit:  A look within

· Homicide is the number one cause of death among youth 15-24 years old (DC Department of Health 2006).  

· High schools received an over all grade of D+1 (2008 Quality Counts). 

· African Americans represent 13% of the total population, yet they represent 49% of the new number of HIV cases. In DC, 78% of new HIV cases are African American (CDC June 2007).  

· The average time for youth to be hired into a full time career post-secondary graduation is 8 years (2008 Quality Counts).   

· At least 17,000 youth between the ages of 14-21 would apply to the summer youth employment program, if they knew jobs were available.  (DC DOES / Washington Post 2007).

While these statistics may sound like they are happening in a third world country, sadly they represent the reality here in our Nation’s Capitol.

In February of 2007 students of Eastern Senior High School (SHS) helped to facilitate the Citizens-MPD 1D 2007 Crime Summit.  The goals laid out were to work on global solutions to narcotics, nuisance crimes, robbery, and how youth in our communities are involved in these public safety issues.  It was this last topic that peaked the interest of ten dynamic students from Eastern SHS.  Students sat with then 1D Commander Diane Groomes and discussed their prospective on many issues and became most outspoken when the discussion turned to teen involvement in crime.  These ten teens decided that it was important that they have input into their community and began to meet on a regular basis to organize and hold their own teen crime summit.

The event became know as Teen Summit: LIVE (Living in a Violent Environment). The event focused on the dangers and challenges of living in a violent environment and what local teens can do to help.  The day resulted in open dialogue between youth, local MPD, and concerned and interested community members.  Both Mayor Fenty and Councilman Tommy Wells came to support the event by declaring May 5th 2007 as Youth Against Crime Day.  Both teens and adults learned that only by working together, will we be able to create a better community and a better tomorrow.

Since its inception, Teen Summit is a program focused on assisting teenagers in developing solutions to deter violence they encounter in all facets of life.   On May 5, 2007,  Teen Summit: Live (Living in a Violent Environment) was held at Eastern Senior High School.  Eastern High School students from 6A facilitated a focus group with a total of close to 100 Ward 6 district youth between the ages of 14-18, along with local community adults and representatives from the 1st district MPD.  Some of our participants and sponsors included First District Metropolitan Police Department, Councilman Tommy Wells, WPGC and Downtown Locker Room.  Mayor Fenty attended our event and proclaimed May 5th as Youth Against Crime Day.


In 2005 Anthony Williams, then Mayor of Washington, DC, organized a Citizens' Summit for all of Washington, DC.  Many issues were addressed, including the fate of our youth.  And while the Summit was open to all, very few teen youth were in attendance.

This year's focus is serving to not only address the problem of violence, but also education, college preparation, youth employment, parental involvement, community based partnerships, teen pregnancy, and HIV awareness among others.  We believe that by connecting youth and concerned adults interested in working with youth, can we start to mend relationships and restore, the peace across the streets.

We look forward to your comments and your support in this year’s 

Teen Summit:  Peace Across the Streets.

Serving youth in Washington, D.C.,

Sylvie Lee

Powell Bernhardt

Steven Berry

2008 Teen Summit:  Peace Across the Streets

Sylvie Lee:  Organizer  

Powell Bernhardt: Organizer  

Steven Berry: Organizer

For more information, or to volunteer, please contact  us via email at: teensummitdc@gmail.com
Or call directly 

Sylvie Lee    
202- 256-0717

Powell Bernhardt
301-655-5775

Steven Berry




202-548-0254

TEEN SUMMIT BUDGET

	Items
	Cost
	Quantity
	Amount

	
	 
	 
	 

	Program-booklets- 11X17 colors 
	.40
	250 (30 pgs)
	$250.00

	
	.25
	250
	$31.25

	
	1.78
	250
	$2,225

	
	
	Total
	$2,506.25

	
	
	
	


No Meeting in March

ANC 6A Transportation & Public Space Committee Meeting Minutes

Capitol Hill Towers (900 G Street NE)

March 17, 2008

1) Meeting called to order at 7:05 pm

a) Committee members present: Lance Brown, DeLania Hardy, Diane Hoover, Marlon Smoker and Omar Mahmud (Chair).

b) Committee members absent: Sean Lovitt and Warner Sterling.

c) Also in attendance were community members Ellice Perez of ZipCar, Josh Raymond, Co-Chair of The Capitol Hill Classic 10k, Shane Artim and Diane Zinkl, WMATA Riders Advisory Council (RAC) Representative.

2) Community Comment 

a) Ms. Zinkl introduced herself to the committee and indicated her desire to receive community comment regarding Metro ridership issues.  Ms. Zinkl informed the committee she is currently the only RAC member from NE Washington, DC so she is very interested in advocating for the concerns of fellow NE residents.

3) Announcements

a) National Marathon on March 29, 2008: Notice of Street Closures

i) Mr. Mahmud passed around materials showing the various street closure and opening times during the morning of the race.

b) Union Station Bicycle Facility to Begin Construction this Spring with Completion in Approximately One Year

i) Mr. Mahmud informed the committee he learned from Jim Sebastian of DDOT construction is set to begin this Spring, regardless of the status of surrounding construction such as the Columbus Circle reconfiguration.

ii) Mr. Brown asked about the availability of annual memberships.  Mr. Mahmud informed the committee he had not heard anything on membership availability yet, but that he would pass on any information he hears from Mr. Sebastian.

4) New Business

a) The 2008 Capitol Hill Classic 10K

i) Mr. Raymond informed the committee race organizers seek a letter of support from ANC 6A for the upcoming race.  In response to questions from the committee, Mr. Raymond disclosed the following information:

(1) This year’s race will be held on May 18, 2008, marking the 29th year of the event.

(2) Massachusetts Avenue and East Capitol Avenue will only be closed for about an hour since this is a much smaller race than larger events such as the National Marathon.  Since this race is much more porous than a larger race like a marathon, there will be plenty of pedestrian crossing points throughout the course which will be controlled by course marshals.  MPD will also be on hand to control vehicular crossings.

(3) Race organizers have undertaken various outreach efforts to inform residents of street closings, including full page ads in City Paper and The Hill Rag, creation of a website and other public announcements.

ii) Mr. Mahmud made a motion to recommend the ANC send a letter of support for the 2008 Capitol Hill Classic.  Ms. Hardy seconded the motion, which passed without objection.  Mr. Mahmud agreed to draft the letter.

b) Ellice Perez of ZipCar: Carshare Presentation

i) Ms. Perez addressed the committee, giving a summary of the carsharing program and answering questions from the committee.

(1) Ms. Hardy informed Ms. Perez our committee has mostly focused on enforcement issues.  Ms. Perez acknowledged ZipCar is well aware of this concern since it receives calls from members anytime they are unable to park in the designated carsharing spot.  ZipCar then has to make several calls to resolve each illegal parking occurrence and pay parking tickets for ZipCars subsequently parked illegally by members unable to park in the designated space, which costs the company a good deal of money.  This issue is a huge concern for ZipCar as well.

(a) Ms. Perez has attended a lot of MPD roll call meetings to drive the carsharing parking spot enforcement issue home.

(b) Ms. Perez has also taken this issue up with DPW since their parking enforcement personnel often issue the wrong ticket for carsharing space violators ($30 v. $100 ticket).  Ms. Perez has tried to raise awareness about this enforcement problem because stiffer fines will make people think twice about illegally parking in a carsharing parking space.

(c) Currently, there is no “predatory” towing in DC.  In order to be towed, a car must first be issued a parking ticket.  It is not necessary to call the city services call center again after a carsharing parking space violation ticket has been issued.  According, to Ms. Perez, the call for towing should happen automatically since she has informed DPW officials that procedure should be followed.  However, she acknowledged it may still be necessary to call for towing after a ticket has been issued since this procedure may not be fully implemented yet.  Ms. Perez has called for changes to towing legislation to allow for immediate towing simultaneous with ticket issuance.

(2) In response to a question from Mr. Mahmud about enforcement policy differences between DC and other jurisdiction such as Arlington, VA, Ms. Perez informed the committee:

(a) There is much better carshare parking spot signage in Arlington.  An idea Ms. Perez is considering is reflective stenciling to better outline carshare parking spaces.  However, she needs to get authority from DDOT to implement carshare parking space identification like this.

(b) Towing legislation in Arlington is much more aggressive than in DC.  This is due to Arlington’s authorization of predatory towing.

(c) Ms. Perez agreed to forward our committee a copy of Arlington’s towing legislation.  Mr. Mahmud suggested our committee review this legislation and consider seeking Councilmember Wells’ support for similar legislation in DC.

(3) Ms. Perez indicated ZipCar plans to replicate its car donation program in May.  In the past, program participants were given a free ZipCar membership, a 500 mile credit and a free WABA (Washington Area Bicycle Association) membership.  However, she is unsure which incentives will be offered in the next iteration of the program.  However, it is an exciting time for carsharing so she anticipates the incentives will be attractive.

(4) There are currently over 30,000 carshare members in DC with plans to continue aggressively growing that number through programs such as the car donation program.

(5) ZipCar encourages Arlington condo developers and apartment managers to “de-couple” or unbundle parking from residential units.  That way, condo and apartment residents have a financial incentive to not buy a car and opt instead for ZipCar membership.  In other words, if a separate financial cost is associated with having a parking spot, people will weigh the decision to buy or keep a car more carefully.  Ms. Perez is working with city planners in other Virginia jurisdictions to further promote this idea.

(6) However, on occasion, ideas seeking to promote car sharing don’t always work.  For example, in Arlington, legislators are currently reworking legislation that mandated a building’s certificate of occupancy be withheld if it didn’t have a carsharing parking space.  Obviously, not all buildings are appropriate locations for carsharing spaces so the law has held up some development projects unnecessarily.

(7) Alexandria and Arlington reimburse first year carsharing membership fees.

(8) In response to Mr. Mahmud’s request for an update on DDOT’s plan to charge ZipCar for curbside carshare parking spaces, Ms. Perez indicated implementing this plan “will definitely hurt” ZipCar’s operation.  Although ZipCar is a for profit company, according to Ms. Perez it is not yet profitable.  The company is still trying to establish a viable, self sustaining business model.  Plans such as this will be a major impediment to ZipCar’s future success.

(a) Ms. Hardy made the point that ZipCar’s former competitor, FlexCar, actually went out of business because it had agreed to pay high fees for many of its parking spaces.

(b) Mr. Mahmud reminded Ms. Perez our ANC sent a letter to DDOT opposing its plan to charge carsharing companies for curbside parking spots.  He also volunteered to follow-up with Councilmember Wells’ office about this issue.

(9) There is no formal process for citizens who wish to request a ZipCar vehicle in their neighborhood.  ZipCar collects all requests it receives and makes recommendations to DDOT.  ZipCar also provides DDOT with quarterly reports on usage so DDOT can determine which neighborhoods have adequate carshare coverage and which are in need of more carshare parking spaces.

(10) ZipCars usually stay in service about two years.  After that point, they “go to the farm.”

(11) ZipCar mandates cars be put in all wards of the city.  Ms. Perez indicated the service is actually doing very well in many underserved neighborhoods.

(12) Ms. Perez has talked to Councilmember Graham’s office and Mayor Fenty’s office about implementing a tax credit to provide an incentive for residents to purchase carsharing memberships.  In addition, a bill has been proposed in Congress to accomplish this aim.

c) H Street Main Street Proposal for Lightpost Signs

i) Mr. Mahmud made a motion to table discussion of this topic since Anwar Saleem was not in attendance.  Diane Hoover seconded the motion, which passed without objection.

5) Additional Community Comment

a) Ms. Zinkl informed the committee RAC meetings are held the first Wednesday of each month in the WMATA building (5th Street NW between F and G Streets NW).  Additional information on the RAC can be found on WMATA’s website (www.wmata.com).

6) Meeting adjourned at 8:25 pm.

April ___, 2008

Josh Raymond
2008 Race Co-Chair
Capitol Hill Classic 10K
602 North Carolina Avenue NE
Washington, DC 20003
Email: joshuaraymond23@yahoo.com


Re:
2008 Capitol Hill Classic 10K

Dear Mr. Raymond:

At our regularly scheduled public meeting on April 10, 2008, our Commission voted [unanimously] to support this year’s Capitol Hill Classic 10K scheduled for May 18, 2008.

We are aware this event has showcased our neighborhood and been appreciated by the Capitol Hill community for more than 25 years.  We wish you much success with the race this year.

Should you require follow-up regarding this letter, please contact Omar Mahmud of our Transportation and Public Space Committee at (202) 546-1520 or familymahmud@yahoo.com.

On behalf of the Commission,

Joseph Fengler, Chair
Advisory Neighborhood Commission 6A

Cc:
Tommy Wells, Councilmember Ward 6

Director Emeka Moneme, DDOT
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